Shueyville City Council Meeting – June 10, 2014

Mayor Pro-tem Brent Foss called the regular monthly meeting of the Shueyville City Council to order at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, June 10, 2014, in the council chambers at the Shueyville Community Center.

Present:  Brent Foss, Jerry Cada, Pamela Larson
Absent:  Markus Cannon, Mickey Coonfare, Chris Lacy

Citizens Present: Joan Keating, Janice Horak, Gene Beard, a representative from the Johnson County Sheriff’s Office and Dave Schechinger – Veenstra & Kimm.
 
Citizen’s Comments:  Gene Beard asked the council to write a letter to the Postal Service regarding their reduction of services and possible closure of the Swisher post office.  

Jerry Cada moved, seconded by Brent Foss to approve the consent agenda consisting of the Agenda, Minutes from the May 13, 2014 council meeting, Summary List of Claims, Treasurer/Clerk Report for May 2014, the Johnson County Sheriff’s Report, two building permits and one liquor license (pending IABD approval) approvals.  All Ayes, motion carried 3-0. The City Clerk was asked to make sure all the proper paperwork has been submitted regarding the outdoor service area approval.

Employees:  Brent Foss asked that we have someone take a look at the large oak tree outside the Community Center to see if it needs to come down.  City Clerk, Connie Meier, informed the council that Exchange Bank would be closing its Shueyville branch in September.  The closest branch would be in Springville.  She noted that deposits can still be made through the mail, but we may need to look at other possibilities in the future.  
City Engineer, Dave Schechinger noted that Jacob’s Landing Phase II had started construction.  He also noted that he had only received one bid for reseeding along 120th Street.  He recommended waiting until the Fall to do the reseeding project and hopes that we will receive a few more bids.  The city clerk was asked to notify the residents and update them on the project.  

Old Business:  None
New Business:  None
Correspondence was presented for review.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Announcements:  Steve Kass asked about the property at 1198 Mill Street and why they were still being allowed to store campers on the property without fencing it in.  City Clerk, Connie Meier, advised him that the council asked her to get clarification from the Board of Adjustment on their interpretation of what they required to have fenced in and their response was garbage and dumpsters.  Mr. Kass wanted more clarification and noted that the Board should have been more specific in their determination of what could and could not be stored on the property.  No action was taken by council.  

Cada moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Larson.  All Ayes, motion carried 3-0.  Meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m. 
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